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  Item #5 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
April 19, 2006  

 
TO: Transportation Planning Board 
 
FROM: Ronald F. Kirby 
 Director, Department of 
 Transportation Planning 
 
RE: Letters Sent/Received Since the March 15th TPB Meeting 
 
 
 The attached letters were sent/received since the March 15th TPB meeting.  The letters will be 
reviewed under Agenda #5 of the April 19th TPB agenda 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachments 

 



National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board 
777 North Capitol Street, N.E., Suite 300, Washington, D.C. 20002-4290 (202) 962-3310 Fax: (202) 962-3202  TDD: (202) 962-3213 

 
        March 20, 2006 
 
 
Honorable Sharon  Ambrose  
Council Member 
Wilson Building 
102 
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington DC 20004 
 
Dear Council Member Ambrose: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board (TPB) to express 
our shared concerns regarding transit funding needs.  The Board is deeply concerned that the region 
cannot accommodate all of the future demand for transit because of a lack of funding, putting more 
cars onto our overloaded roadways. 
 
At the March 15, 2006 TPB meeting, the Board was briefed on the financial plan for the next major 
update of our long-range transportation plan. Currently, this plan constrains the projected transit 
ridership to and through the regional core after 2010, when the current Metro Matters funding 
agreement expires.  In order to accommodate this projected ridership growth, the region will need 
funding to increase the capacity of the Metrorail, Metro bus and local bus systems. 
 
Also at the March 15 meeting, the TPB received an update on the activities currently underway to 
identify funding for Metro as called for in Congressman Tom Davis’s bill authorizing $1.5 billion in 
federal capital funds.  The Board was pleased to hear that  legislative bodies in the District of 
Columbia, Maryland, and Virginia  are all seeking ways to identify funding for Metro’s critical capital 
needs, in addition to the states’ other critical transportation needs. The Board is very appreciative of 
the time and effort you and your colleagues are spending on these transportation funding challenges. 
 
The TPB believes that action is needed now to bring transit and all transportation revenues more in 
line with the critical investment needs in this region. If there is any additional information that the TPB 
could provide you as various transit funding proposals are discussed in your legislative session, please 
contact me at (240) 777-7989, or at councilmember.knapp@montgomerycountymd.gov. 
 
 
         
        Sincerely, 

 
        Michael Knapp 
        Chair, National Capital Region  
        Transportation Planning Board 
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        March 20, 2006 
 
 
Honorable Kristen J Amundson  
Delegate 
Post Office Box 143 
Mount Vernon VA 22121-0143 
 
Dear Delegate Amundson: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board (TPB) to express 
our shared concerns regarding transit funding needs.  The Board is deeply concerned that the region 
cannot accommodate all of the future demand for transit because of a lack of funding, putting more 
cars onto our overloaded roadways. 
 
At the March 15, 2006 TPB meeting, the Board was briefed on the financial plan for the next major 
update of our long-range transportation plan. Currently, this plan constrains the projected transit 
ridership to and through the regional core after 2010, when the current Metro Matters funding 
agreement expires.  In order to accommodate this projected ridership growth, the region will need 
funding to increase the capacity of the Metrorail, Metro bus and local bus systems. 
 
Also at the March 15 meeting, the TPB received an update on the activities currently underway to 
identify funding for Metro as called for in Congressman Tom Davis’s bill authorizing $1.5 billion in 
federal capital funds.  The Board was pleased to hear that  legislative bodies in the District of 
Columbia, Maryland, and Virginia  are all seeking ways to identify funding for Metro’s critical capital 
needs, in addition to the states’ other critical transportation needs. The Board is very appreciative of 
the time and effort you and your colleagues are spending on these transportation funding challenges. 
 
The TPB believes that action is needed now to bring transit and all transportation revenues more in 
line with the critical investment needs in this region. If there is any additional information that the TPB 
could provide you as various transit funding proposals are discussed in your legislative session, please 
contact me at (240) 777-7989, or at councilmember.knapp@montgomerycountymd.gov. 
 
 
         
        Sincerely, 

 
        Michael Knapp 
        Chair, National Capital Region  
        Transportation Planning Board 
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        March 20, 2006 
 
 
Honorable Charles E Barkley  
Delegate 
Maryland General Assembly 
222 Lowe House Office Building 
Annapolis MD 21401-1991 
 
Dear Delegate Barkley: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board (TPB) to express 
our shared concerns regarding transit funding needs.  The Board is deeply concerned that the region 
cannot accommodate all of the future demand for transit because of a lack of funding, putting more 
cars onto our overloaded roadways. 
 
At the March 15, 2006 TPB meeting, the Board was briefed on the financial plan for the next major 
update of our long-range transportation plan. Currently, this plan constrains the projected transit 
ridership to and through the regional core after 2010, when the current Metro Matters funding 
agreement expires.  In order to accommodate this projected ridership growth, the region will need 
funding to increase the capacity of the Metrorail, Metro bus and local bus systems. 
 
Also at the March 15 meeting, the TPB received an update on the activities currently underway to 
identify funding for Metro as called for in Congressman Tom Davis’s bill authorizing $1.5 billion in 
federal capital funds.  The Board was pleased to hear that  legislative bodies in the District of 
Columbia, Maryland, and Virginia  are all seeking ways to identify funding for Metro’s critical capital 
needs, in addition to the states’ other critical transportation needs. The Board is very appreciative of 
the time and effort you and your colleagues are spending on these transportation funding challenges. 
 
The TPB believes that action is needed now to bring transit and all transportation revenues more in 
line with the critical investment needs in this region. If there is any additional information that the TPB 
could provide you as various transit funding proposals are discussed in your legislative session, please 
contact me at (240) 777-7989, or at councilmember.knapp@montgomerycountymd.gov. 
 
 
         
        Sincerely, 

 
        Michael Knapp 
        Chair, National Capital Region  
        Transportation Planning Board 
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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Transportation Planning Board 
 
FROM: Andrew J. Meese, AICP 
 Principal Transportation Planner 
 
DATE: April 13, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: Update on Implementation of the Regional Transportation Coordination 

Program 
 
 
Introduction: This update addresses three main activities associated with implementation 
of the Regional Transportation Coordination Program provisionally known as 
“CapCom”: Contracting for a program manager through COG/TPB; status of a U.S. 
Department of Transportation Volpe Center study; and development of the Regional 
Integrated Transportation Information System (RITIS). These efforts are coordinated 
through a regional Steering Committee comprising DDOT, MDOT, VDOT, and 
WMATA representatives. The Steering Committee meets monthly (most recently on 
April 11, 2006), and has maintained active involvement in program development. 
 
Program Manager: At its December 21, 2005 meeting, the TPB endorsed contracting for 
a program manager through COG/TPB. The program manager will work with Steering 
Committee member agencies to move the regional coordination program forward. A 
Request for Qualifications (RFQ) seeking a “Program Implementation Manager and 
Technical Support Team” was issued by COG/TPB on March 10, 2006, and a number of 
proposals were received by the RFQ’s April 7 deadline. The Steering Committee is now 
reviewing proposals received, and anticipates selection of a contractor in early May. In 
association with this effort, the Steering Committee and staff are also finalizing 
administrative agreements for providing the supporting federal grant and matching funds 
to COG/TPB for this effort. 
 
Volpe Center Study: The Volpe Center has substantially completed its study of regional 
program development. Volpe provided draft documents including a program management 
plan (with timelines and cost estimates), a mission needs statement, and a Steering 
Committee charter. The Volpe study addressed not only technological issues, but also 
operating procedures and information sharing issues for the regional program. 
Documentation of the Volpe study will be finalized once the program manager is selected 
and under contract. 
 
        Continued…  
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Regional Integrated Transportation Information System (RITIS): Funded by a federal 
TEA-21 transportation grant and an Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) Homeland 
Security grant, the University of Maryland Center for Advanced Transportation 
Technology is developing RITIS on behalf of the region. The RITIS data system will be a 
major technical resource for the Regional Transportation Coordination Program. An early 
functional prototype of RITIS was demonstrated to TPB’s Management, Operations, and 
Intelligent Transportation Systems (MOITS) Task Forces on March 14. The RITIS 
prototype is now able to share some transportation status information agency-to-agency 
through automated means. Development work is continuing. 
 
Next TPB Briefing: The TPB will receive a full briefing on Regional Transportation 
Coordination Program implementation at its June 21, 2006 meeting. 
 















Comments Received Online

Submitted by: An Individual

Comments to the TPB concerning Item #11 on the 2/15/06 Agenda In the year ahead opportunities exist to shape new 
public input improvements (see final 2 bullets under item #11 brief). The points below are offered to inform the 
decisions yet to be made in shaping the process. Kudos to the TPB staff and the 05 CAC for advancing efforts to 
improve outreach to the public in metro-area transportation planning, and particularly the RMAS. In my experience, the 
time to inform and educate citizens who are involved in civic issues is before contentious matters arise, and therefore 
stimulating an understanding of and discussions of transportation issues generally, even if not focused directly on 
RMAS or CLRP, serves TPB purposes by educating and preparing the public to process more complicated and often 
contentious issues when they do arise. In addition to the RMAS and CLRP, the public needs a general framework for 
thinking about how transportation effects their QoL, mobility, health and environment. Numerous frameworks already 
exist. The TPB should evaluate the value of outreach beyond "leaders" to all organizations that engage citizens on the 
neighborhood/community level. The TPB/CAC sponsored forums on "What if the Region Grew Differently?" have been 
successful. The information and lessons learned need to be packaged for wider distribution beyond what TPB staff or 
the CAC can be directly responsible for. The TPB should partner with member and allied organizations to promote 
wider distribution of information through meetings, discussions and workshops sponsored by other organizations. 
Outreach goals for 06 should be 10 to 100 X those realized in the past year.

Larry Martin Washington, DC  20004 2/13/2006

Public Outreach and education on RMAS

Ronald Kirby, I read with interest your comments in the recent Washington Post article; "Region's Traffic: From Bad To 
Worse". I agree that the new regional study of area traffic calls for immediate action. The study should serve as a major 
wake up call. I also agree that serious discussion and planning must become a priority for our region, but I must take 
issue with your comments regarding private "express toll lanes". You were quoted as saying: "The best short-term 
solution for Washington area commuters lies in express toll lanes", which are planned on almost all major commuter 
routes...because tolls could be adjusted according to traffic levels, allowing them to control congestion. Express toll 
lanes "are the single biggest opportunity on the horizon to make major improvements within the next five to 10 years". 
There is a major flaw in this statement. Private express toll lanes do not lessen congestion! While they do allow some 
to buy their way out, they do nothing to reduce overall traffic congestion, a fact even toll lane supportes admit. If the 
study has shown us anything, it has shown us that we must explore, plan and fund solutions to decrease the 
congestion immediately. We can't afford 5 to 10 years on an experiment designed to cater to the few at the expense of 
the many. This problem effects all of us and we have to choose the most effective solutions. Solutions that address the 
problem as a whole. The study showed us that the problem is getting worse fast. We must choose wisely! Express toll 
lanes DO NOT reduce traffic congestion. They make no sense as a solution. Charles Connors Chevy Chase, Maryland

Charles Connors Chevy Chase, MD  20815 2/21/2006

Chronic Traffic Congestion Study
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